Withington Parish Council
  Minutes

           
Meeting  held on Wednesday 2nd September 2015 at 7.30 pm in the Parish Room.

Present: Councillors Phil Heath (Chairman), Lesley Stone, Alan Williams, Helen Thomas and Martin Timmis. Tom Taylor (Parish Clerk), Shropshire Councillor John Everall, Mathew Mead from Shropshire Council, and 7 members of the public
30/2015: Welcome:

Cllr. Heath welcomed everyone. 
31/2015: Apologies:
None.

32/2015: Public Forum:
Concern was expressed about the state of the roof of the Hare and Hounds Cottage, with tiles slipping. The chairman said that a net was to be put over it to catch any loose tiles.
There had been a comment about the unnecessary and disturbing blowing of car horns going round bends. Slowing down would be a better option, but the Council considered there was nothing it could directly do. To be included in the next Newsletter.

A request to ask the roads dept. for more Passing Places. People are using verges, which leads to deep ruts, and damages the drainage system.
Mathew Mead said that Shropshire Council is now half way through the £80million cost saving programme, and the next budget will be known in November, after which further cost savings may be necessary. 

33/2015: Declaration of Interest:

None, as no discussion of any planning matter was expected. It was noted that Cllr. Williams has a prejudicial interest in the application behind his house. He apologised for not declaring it previously.
34/2015: Approval of the Minutes of 8th July 2015:
Resolved: To accept them as a correct record. They were signed by the Chairman.
35/2015: Planning:
Shropshire Homes application has been refused. No word yet of an appeal. (6 month limit)
Extension to Old Post Office – The amended plans have been approved.
Manor Farm Cottage replacement sash windows –approved.

Sunnyfields – appeal in progress

Sundorne Estate Broiler units at the Rea farm – no planning application submitted yet. Upton Magna PC said they couldn’t comment until the application was received.

36/2015: Finance:
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Approval was given for payment of all the above items.
37/2015: Road Issues:
HGVs have still been seen in the village.
Colin Blower, road technician has investigated the gullies in the Parks and Villa farm area, and will arrange cleaning. Long term he will look at including in road surfacing and drainage programme. Caernarvon Lane also to be included in a future programme. Woodlands Close is in road dressing programme. Bollard to be replaced on Rodington Lane.
Signage for the diversionary route to Upton Magna via Uffington and Berwick Wharf should be installed soon. A suggestion for an ‘Unsuitable for HGV’ sign at the Haughmond Hill crossroads to remain on hold until the effects of the diversion are apparent.

A letter from Upton Magna PC asking if Withington would contribute to the cost of a traffic survey was discussed, and turned down. 

It was noted that the village roads have been swept, and gullies emptied.

The chairman to speak to the owner of an overhanging tree at the entrance to Sunnyfields as some residents have expressed concern about it blocking visibility. 
38/2015: Website:

Funding is expected from DCLG towards Parishes setting up their own websites. Many PCs use ‘Shrop.NET’, sponsored by Shropshire Council. However this is old technology, and may not be supported long term. Various suggestions as to who could set up a website put forward. It is important that the PC keeps editorial control and has copyright. To await further developments.
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39/2015: Update of Standing Orders:

The Chairman and Cllr. Timmis learned at a recent meeting that the PC should do an annual review of Standing Orders. A newer version is now recommended. The Clerk to modify and circulate for approval at the next PC meeting.






40/2015: Local Joint Committee:

No minutes have been circulated, and the date of the next meeting awaits the return of Cllr. Everall to duty.

There is a small amount of funding for youth projects – the Chair to speak to Denis Jones about football needs.
41/2015: Replacement of Parish Council Notice Board:

The Parish Council notice board is falling apart, and notices get wet. It was noted that this is on Hare and Hounds land. The Clerk to get three quotes.
42/2015: Report from Village Green Committee:
The committee met on 13th July. The key thing is repairs to the path. A full load of dust will cost £300 + VAT. A donation of £500 will fund this. Agreed to go ahead. Date to be arranged for working party, with support from Manitou and roller. 
Mower - ongoing problem with electrical system which needs fixing at the end of the season.

The issue of private use and need for a log had been discussed at the WVGC, and the WVGC Minute is agreed.
The WVG account is comfortable, and will help towards a new mower in due course.
43/2015: Neighbourhood Watch:

Nothing new from police reports. There had been fly-tipping on the Rodington Lane which had been quickly cleared. There have been recent shed break-ins in Uffington and Rodington.
An email from a lady at Shropshire Council about coming to talk about crime prevention – Clerk to reply.

44/2015: Correspondence: 
An email about a course for ‘Fire Marshalls’ – we do not need one.
45/2015: Reports on Meetings:

None.
46/2015: Forthcoming Meetings:

The next LJC meeting – date not known. 
Withington Village Green Committee – 8th September.
47/2015: Date of next Parish Council meeting:

11th November 2015 

Minutes Confirmed as correct

...................................................

Chairman

11th November 2015 
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